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September 11, 2015

Daniel P. Sullivan, Executive Director
Union County Utilities Authority
1499 Routes 1&9

Rahway, NJ 07065

Dear Mr. Sullivan:

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of an
August 19, 2015 request for administrative action to the Union County District Solid Waste Management Plan
(County Plan). The subject request for administrative action to the County Plan proposes modifying the
inclusion of the Cycle Chem, Inc. solid and hazardous waste facility, located at 217 South First Street in
Elizabeth, New Jersey. The specific actions are:

1) To include Cycle Chem, Inc. as a grandfathered transfer station for Solid Waste Type 27A;

2) To remove the daily capacity limit of 27 tons per day for the facility as the permit only contains an
annual throughput tonnage limit of 9,934 tons and;

3) To include truck routes to access the facility.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 5, the grandfathering of an existing facility to accept Solid Waste Type 27A
constitutes an approvable administrative action. Also, pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 2, the inclusion of truck
routes constitutes an approvable administrative action. Therefore, these two items are hereby approved as an
administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f). I regret, however, that the removal of a daily capacity
limit and the inclusion of only an annual throughput tonnage limit are rejected. The Union County Utilities
Authority is directed to submit an administrative action that proposes a daily maximum limit as well as an
annual throughput tonnage limit.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (609) 984-4250.

Sincerely,
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Deborah Pinto, Bureau Chief
Bureau of Planning & Licensing

c. Ed Nieliwocki, Supervisor, Planning Unit
Kevin Conti




